ANNUAL MEETING LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.04pm 23 May 2018

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow, Bray, Goulden and Moore.

Ward Councillors:  Councillor Bayram.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

Apologies were received from Councillors Collins and Sweeting and Ward Councillor Wilkinson. 
The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

66/18
ELECTION OF CHAIR – Resolved – That Councillor Bray should be appointed Chair of the Parish Council until the Annual Meeting in May 2019.
  Councillor Bray thereupon took the chair of the meeting.

67/18
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR – Resolved – That Councillor Moore should be appointed Deputy Chair of the Parish Council until the Annual Meeting in May 2019.

68/18
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.

69/18
DECLARATIONS OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE – Councillors Bray and Moore signed their declarations of office forms.

Resolved – that the Parish Council should receive the declarations of office form. 
70/18
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 25 April 2018 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
71/18
APPOINTMENT TO THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE – Resolved –That Councillors Moore, Sweeting and Goulden be appointed to the Personnel Committee. 

72/18
APPOINTMENT TO THE SIXPENNY WOOD FARM COMMUNITY BENEFIT MEETING – Resolved – That Councillor Moore would be the Parish Council’s representative on this meeting.
73/18
APPOINTMENT TO SALTMARSHE AND LAXTON CHARITY – Resolved - That Councillor Yarrow should be appointed to the Saltmarshe and Laxton Charity.

74/18
APPOINTMENT TO LAXTON VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE - Resolved – To defer this item to the next meeting.
75/18
APPOINTMENT TO THE LAXTON ALLOTMENTS COMMITTEE – Resolved – To defer this item to the next meeting. 

76/18
FUTURE MEETING DATES - Resolved – That the Parish Council would meet on the fourth Wednesday of every month at 7:00pm.
77/18
CLERK UPDATE– The missing medical kit at the Saltmarshe defibrillator had been replaced.  Defibrillator training had taken place on the 2nd May and a number of residents attended.  It was proposed that future events might be run jointly with Kilpin.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had agreed to raise the issue of traffic travelling the wrong way at Howdendyke at a future Safer and Stronger committee and had asked Humberside Police to investigate.  The clerk would be meeting with the lottery organiser at Eastrington in June.  The specific grant that Ellerton and Aughton had used to fund their 1st World War themed event was no longer available.  The Clerk provided a verbal update on a conversation held with the Village Hall committee treasurer.  

78/18
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Bayram had reported the poor condition of Bellasize Lane to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  Network Rail were no longer planning to do any improvement works at the level crossing at Bennetland. 
Resolved – That the Clerk would request an update from Network Rail on the signalling project.  

79/18 LAXTONBURY FESTIVAL – Laxtonbury 2018 was progressing well with only a few logistical issues still to resolve.  The organisers had submitted all necessary applications, secured most of the bands, infrastructure and refreshments.  450 tickers were being made available for the event.  
80/18
PUBLIC PARTCIPATION – There were no members of the public present. 
81/18
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC, Laxton Walkabout Schedule 

ii. ERYC, GDPR Update

iii. ERNLLCA, GDPR Update – Appointing a DPO is discretionary for Parish Councils

iv. ERYC, Planning Approval Granted for Construction of Wildlife Pond and 2 raised earth mounds, Land North Of Corner Cottage Main Street Saltmarshe

v. Laxton Village Hall, Confirmation of Laxton 10k on 18th July 2018

vi. ERNLCCA, Request for Chair and Clerk to complete GDPR consent form.
82/18 
NOTICEBOARD AT JUBILEE AVENUE / BACK STREET – At the recent meeting with the Village Hall, Pub and Church it was suggested that an additional noticeboard might help promote village activities.  The Parish Council had suggested the location of Jubilee Avenue and Back Street and this had been approved by East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  The Parish Council considered three quotes.


Resolved – That a noticeboard should be purchased, using the cheapest quote obtained, and installed near the salt bin at the junction of Jubillee Avenue and Back Street. 
83/18  HIGHWAYS, DYKES AND DRAINS –
East Riding of Yorkshire Council had commented that the land at Skelton Broad Lane was not an passing place and therefore did not need to be signed.  A number of potholes were highlighted.


Resolved – That potholes on North Side Lane and near the railway station would be reported to East Riding of Yorkshire Council. 

84/18 GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULATONS UPDATE – The Clerk briefed the Council on the new requirements of GDPR using training slides provided by ERNLCCA.  


Resolved – That the Parish Council should notes the information audit and adopt the two Privacy Notices. 
85/18 ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT 2017/18 – Resolved – That the Annual Governance Statement 2017/18 should be approved and signed by the Chairman.
86/18 ACCOUNTING STATEMENT 2017/18 – Resolved – That the Accounting Statement  2017/18 should be approved and signed by the Chairman. 
87/18  ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT –
Resolved – That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. Clerk, Salary - £86.85

	ii. Petty Cash (Domain Name Registration)- £29.99

	iii. HMRC, PAYE - £57.60



	iv. Rackham’s Accountants,  Internal Audit - £204.00

	v. Cartridge Save,  £112.75


88/18
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved – that it should be noted that th next Parish Council meeting would take place at 7pm on the 27th June 2018.  
SIGNED:







DATE:
124                                       

